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PER CURIAM:*

Appellant Linda Shammas appeals a district court judgment
dismissing with prejudice her claims for sexual harassment and
retaliation under Title VII against appellee Neiman Marcus.
Shammas argues that the district court clearly erred in finding
against her on the issues of quid pro quo discrimination, hostile
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environment sexual harassment, and retaliation.  
With respect to Shammas's appeal from the adverse rulings on

quid pro quo and retaliation, we find the evidence was clearly
sufficient to support the district court's findings.  In
particular, the district court did not credit Shammas's testimony
that Bullard gave Shammas a disciplinary warning because she told
him she would no longer endure the sexual harassment.  Given that
much of the evidence indicated that Shammas was terminated for
insubordination, the district court did not clearly err in finding
that Shammas's disciplinary warning and subsequent termination were
not the result of her refusal to acquiesce in quid pro quo sexual
harassment or in retaliation for engaging in protected activity
under Title VII.

Shammas also asserts that the district court erred in finding
against her on her claim for hostile environment sexual harassment.
As much as some cases, and this case in particular, may tempt us to
substitute our findings for those of the district court, we adhere
to the doctrine that this type of substitution is improper when the
district court's account of the evidence is plausible in light of
the record viewed in its entirety.  See Anderson v. City of
Bessemer City, N.C., 470 U.S. 564, 573-74, 105 S. Ct. 1504, 1511,
84 L. Ed.2d 518 (1985).  After carefully reviewing the record, we
cannot say that the district court clearly erred in finding the
complained-of remarks were not sufficiently severe or pervasive to
establish Shammas's hostile environment sexual harassment claim.
Accordingly, we affirm the judgment of the district court.
AFFIRMED.


